
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE (May 19, 2022) – A portion of the Martin Luther King Jr. East Busway 
will be closed from the start of service until about 6 p.m. on Saturday, May 21 for milling, 
paving, and striping. 

All stations will continue to be served by their regular bus routes except for Negley Station in 
Pittsburgh's Shadyside neighborhood. Riders who typically board or disembark buses at Negley 
Station should instead use inbound Ellsworth Avenue at Negley Avenue (stop #8246), or 
outbound Ellsworth Avenue at Negley Avenue (stop # 8265).  

Delays of up to 10 minutes can be expected on all bus routes that use the East Busway. 

In the event of adverse weather, the work will be performed on Saturday, May 28. 

Turner Construction, which has been using a portion of the busway for a recently completed 
project nearby, is responsible for the work. 

Riders with questions are encouraged to contact Port Authority Customer Service by calling 
412-442-2000, on Twitter @PghTransitCare or via live chat at www.PortAuthority.org. 
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